Lenzie Community council

minutes of annual general meeting
held on 21 october 2009 in the lenzie academy library

	1.0
	Sederunt

	
	Mrs R Craig, Mr T Gray, Mr R Hall, Councillor Jarvis, Mr A Jarvis, Mr D McIntyre, Mrs S Smith, Mrs S Thornton and one member of the public.

	2.0
	apologies

	
	Councillor Geekie, Paul Owens

	3.0
	minutes of agm 2008

	3.1
	The Minutes of the 2008 AGM were reviewed and approved.

	4.0
	matters arising

	4.1
	There were no matters arising.

	5.0
	report from outgoing chair

	5.1
	The Chairperson’s Report will be published in full on the LCC website.  In summary, this report covered events during the year, other aspects of the Council’s work such as consultations on police reports, planning access and various other activities relevant to the Lenzie Community.  Support for a number of community groups was highlighted.  Finally, reference was made to the new website and an open invitation given for new members or helpers for one or other of the annual events.

	6.0
	treasurer’s report

	6.1
	The Treasurer gave an account of the movement of funds for the year to 31st March 2009 and indicated that the accounts have been audited and found to be in accordance with the books and records maintained.  Income amounted to £3,548 and expenditure £3,659.  Closing balance at that stage amounted to £5,086.   

	7.0 
	Nomination and Election of Office Bearers

	7.1
	The present office bearers having indicated that they were prepared to continue for the next year and there being no other nominations, it was proposed and agreed that the positions of Chair, Secretary and Treasurer should be filled by the present incumbents.  The office bearers for 2009-2010 are therefore as follows:
· Chair - Suzanne Smith
· Vice Chair - Allan Jarvis
· Treasurer - Ron Hall
· Secretary - Tom Gray 


	8.0
	date of next meeting

	8.1
	The next ordinary Community Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 18th November 2009 at 7.00pm in the Lenzie Public Halls Committee Room.

	9.0
	Talks on Stobhill Hospital and the East Dunbartonshire Community Health Partnership

	9.1
	Representatives from the Greater Glasgow community engagement team gave an interesting and informative presentation on the new Stobhill Hospital and its facilities.  This was set in the overall context of hospital provision in Greater Glasgow, whereby various services, such as Accident and Emergency will be concentrated in fewer hospital locations and certain hospitals will acquire new facilities.  In the case of Stobhill, important new features are the increased diagnostic capability, day surgery and minor injuries unit.  Parking constitutes a difficulty currently, as the planned capacity has not been reached due to the fact that some land is still subject to building operations.  However, the former complement of parking spaces will be regained when these operations are completed.

A further presentation was made by representatives of the East Dunbartonshire Community Health Partnership.  The main feature of this was the new Health & Care Centre at Townhead, which houses a wide range of related health and welfare services.  These were previously housed in disparate locations.  Reference was also made to community engagement with the NHS through the East Dunbartonshire Public Partnership Forum.

The speakers were thanked for their interesting presentations.
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